
Superior General
Prot. n. 054/EN/16

Rome,  3 March 2016

For the attention of

all the religious of the Congregation
of the Sacred Heart of Jesus of Betharram

Subject : Convocation of the next ordinary General Chapter in 2017.

After listening to the proposal of the Council of the Congregation (appointed as A 
Working Commission, with the advice of my Council, cf. RdV S. 10) about the venue and the 
date of the celebration of the next ordinary General Chapter,

and with the consent of my Council (cf. RdV Nr. 205/a),

I CALL

the XXVII ordinary General Chapter

from 6 to 24 May, 2017

in Asunción (Paraguay).

The Rule of Life reminds us that «the General Chapter [is] the sign of unity and 
charity for all religious of our Institute, it is an ecclesial event» (RdV Nr. 180).

From now on I invite you all, religious and laity, to pray the Lord so that this meeting, 
so important for the life and the mission of the Congregation, bear fruit abundantly.

In Corde Jesu,
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Fr. Gaspar Fernández Pérez, s.c.j.

(Superior General)

Fr. Graziano Sala, s.c.j.

(General Secretary)
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